	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 12th November 2018 at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :  Julian Hussey, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Guy Livingston, Kevin Harte,
                    Allan Staerck, Noel Gregory, louis Brown, Stuart Briggs, John Bandey, Lee Burdett,

                    Simon Peck               
	

	
	

	1. Apologies : Clive Greening, Dave Bolwell.
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :

a/ Peter said the gas certificate is now displayed in the kitchen

b/ Peter asked if Janet could do the VP lunch. It was thought best for Julian/Peter to find someone else

c/ Stuart B. said we will get an £88 rebate from SKY for the mix up on first weeks viewing.

d/ Allan said the quotes for new St Johns room was ongoing.

e/ Mystic signs have updated the boards.

f/ The new roadside match sign has still to be agreed with Mystic Signs. Resolution for next meeting.

4. Correspondence :
	Allan Staerck

Committee

	a/ Guy said North Dorset 2nds have pulled out of our league

b/ The clubhouse has been booked for all 6 Nations matches.

c/ The LC will take over clubhouse at 7.00pm on 15th December for their xmas party.

d/ Tom Gamwell has booked clubhouse for Saturday 27th April 2019.

e/ RBS funding for work party weekend is available. Secretary to apply.

f/ Dorset/Wilts funding available. Club need to register up up three future financial activities for

possible consideration. Stuart for the Business Group will provide projects to secretary to apply.

g/ The clubhouse kitchen was left in a mess after LC booked party on Saturday 10th November.

     Secretary to write to LC manager to complain. 

  
	John Patten

John Patten

John Patten

	5. Treasurers Report :

Stuart said the bank balance stands at £4,477.13. He has paid out £4,679.32 for junior kit and the club has covered an outlay of £10,000 for junior tour flights. This money will be started to be repaid by junior deposits and fund raising etc, but Stuart wants the account to be squared off before end of year accounts. He said he did not want to have to withdraw deposited funds to cover, and Noel said he will be contacting Morrisons for their offer of £3,500 funding.

He has paid the FCA fee of £129, the SKY bill is due, and all grass cutting costs have been paid by LC.

Julian said he will approach Round Table regarding their offer of £1,250 for junior kit. 

VP Report :

Peter said he had received £3,080 donations so far (47 payees). Stuart B. will send out thank you         e-mail and reminder, and Peter will do personal chasing later in the season.
	Julian Hussey

	7. Fixtures :

Kevin said he received an e-mail from Blandford RFC suggesting Wimborne may have played an unregistered player against us, who had transferred from their club. He has taken this up with league secretary, but the player did not appear on the Wimborne match card, therefore issue dropped.

This weeks match away to Oakmedians may need a shirt change because of colour clash.

Team Manager Report :

Guy said team had a good home win over Blandford, and away game at Wimborne was well contested, however trip to Dorset Dockers struggled with a team and poor result.

Generally there is a good turn out for training and matches, but when there is no Saturday fixture training is poor turn out. He thanked the excellent home support we get which is also good for club funds.

Lee said he was concerned the players were not putting into match day games the training options worked on, and at times players were not listening to his training ideas.


	

	8a. Captains Report :  None.
9. Junior Report :
	

	Noel said the junior trip to France for next May has been booked for 45, flights have been paid for. They are currently selling RFU draw tickets and have a further three fund raising ideas for club events.

He said the French club would be interested in sending two 10’s sides to our August 17th 10’s tournament, and may send some members for a pre visit.

It was agreed the club need to advertise and reserve their 10’s tournament and circulate to other clubs. Julian said his daughter would liaise with Lee and create a flyer to circulate.

Julian said the colts have been training, but have had injury problems and senior colts playing for first team makes it difficult to have games. It was said the lack of games and U16’S this year could cause a future problem.

Allan suggested talking to Chris Burton regarding the club creating a ‘Rugby Accademy’.


	Julian Hussey

	10. Social Report :

Gavin said the proposed November 24th curry night will be only a normal event for the England v Australia game on TV.

Chris Wren has contacted to say a London team are interested in touring end of season and he will contact them to get dates.

11. Grounds Maintenance :  No report.
12. Core Values:    Ongoing.
13. Club Development : 

a/ Safeguarding    : Simon said he had no club issues, but would ask any club coach or official to 

                                     report any issues and be positive. He will meet with Noel to discuss French trip 

                                      and it will be encumbent on them to report all is in place.

b/ School Liaison  : Noel said their efforts in Woodroofe has encouraged 24 players to join club. The

                                      same effort needs to be put into Colfox and Beaminster.

                                      Lee suggested the club should look at taster sessions for girls, possible 13-14 age

                                      group. Noel said it had been tried in past and felt we would need to find a lady

                                      coach to organise?

c/ Coaching            : Previously covered.
d/ Publicity             : Match reporting is good for juniors and seniors. Autumn Internationals on SKY

                                       at club advertised in paper.

e/ Volunteers         : Areas still need more.
f/ Dev, Plan             : Ongoing with Business Group.


	

	
	

	Any Other Business : 

a/ Stuart B. said they hoped to start the 100 club from 1st December. He asked all to join, but if he has

     only 50 at start he proposed having two prizes per month initially.

b/ The proposed pitch advertising boards were currently on back burner waiting LC agreement.

     It is proposed to have lean too advert boards and two dug out shelters on far side of pitch. Pop up

     shelters could be £880-£1500 each and it is hoped to put proposal to LC by 18th December.

c/ Guy said he might be prepared to take over as minute secretary only next year but also that he have

     to stand down as team manager.

d/ Gavin suggested look at buying national flags for 6 Nations, and that he has bought a new SKY

     TV controller.

e/ Guy said he was not aware of having to sign a kitchen cleaning log after doing bacon sarnies for the

     last TV game. This is a system put in by junior section that meets the requirement of the council

     hygiene inspection that gave us 5 hygiene rating. All using kitchen should be aware of the need to

     clean before and after food preparation.

f/ Allan said the club are short of junior and senior club ties. It was agreed to order 50 of each but now

carrying the new club logo.

g/ Tom Gamwell is asking that he is made aware of the club sections needed on the new club website.

No further business, meeting closed9.05pm

Next Meeting Monday 10th December

Julian Hussey

Chairman


	Committee

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


